

Welcome to camp!

Well ... it's like Christmas Eve here at camp. All of our volunteers arrived at camp today and preparations are underway. Signs are going up. Decorations are going on the walls. Lists are being made. All the things that we do at camp are being worked on from the drama to imagination station to fishing ... and so much more!

We did take a moment tonight at the end of our meeting to have some worship time. During that time we had some focused prayer time. Included was one of our coaches reminding us that our quiet time was going to be limited this week so we decided to take it tonight. It was special.

We are so excited that you are joining us in prayer for this camp. We will send these emails every night this week to give you an update of the day and to give you any specific prayer requests. Here are tonight's requests:

- Prayers for the kids who will be arriving tomorrow
- Prayers for the care givers who are dropping the kids off at registration

- Prayers for the bus drivers who will be bringing the kids to us
- Prayers for good weather it won't be as hot as it could be in July so we are grateful but praying for good weather
- Prayers for the families of all the volunteers

Blessings everyone!

Darren Edwards,

OFC Director

p.s. In case you are wondering, the kids should arrive at camp around 11:00am Monday morning. We are so excited to see them!